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Dear Student, 

I am writing to you on behalf of the University senior management team about a range of issues which I know have been of concern to you over recent months.  Although there are regular meetings with the Students’ Union’s elected officers, it is clear to me that we have been remiss in not communicating directly or clearly with you in advance of changes happening, nor explained the rationale for the decisions that have been necessary.  I would therefore like to both acknowledge and apologise for the upset that you as students have recently so clearly demonstrated.

I would like to take this opportunity of briefing you about the current position on several of the most contentious issues.

The future of the Students’ Union

Students have expressed a great deal of anger at the prospect of the Students’ Union bars potentially being managed by a third party.  One concern raised is that the Students’ Union spaces are vital in the provision of a quality student experience and for a range of student focused activities. Furthermore the Students’ Union provides work and academic opportunities for many students. I am aware that the profits from bar takings help to finance many other non-commercial, student activities like sports teams, societies, advice and representation.

I want to stress that I am fully committed to sustaining a strong and vibrant Students’ Union at the University over the years to come - a Union that includes a social space for students and continues to support a diverse range of services.  To help support these activities, the University currently grants annually to the Student’s Union the sum of £265,000, as well as providing office and social space on all our campuses to assist in the delivery of services to you.  I can confirm that the direct financial support and provision of social space will continue to at least this level next year. 
Meanwhile, I have asked my senior colleagues to look again at the contentious issue of the bar management in consultation with your elected Students’ Union officers and the Union’s General Manager.  
I am confident that we can work together to produce an outcome which will enable the Students’ Union to provide students with an excellent range of opportunities alongside the full range of services and support that the University provides directly.  
If there is any loss of revenue to the Union as a result of any contractual changes in the future, the University will undertake to compensate the Union for this, in order to ensure that the valuable work of their non-commercial services can be sustained.
Your elected representatives within the Students’ Union have impressed upon me and my senior colleagues, the strength of feeling amongst students on this issue.  Although the upset caused was unintentional, it was clearly substantial and I hope you will accept that there is no threat to the future viability of the Student’s Union for our current and future students.

The future of courses 

All universities review their portfolios of courses on a regular basis to ensure that the subjects offered are attractive and relevant to the interests and needs of students.  The current academic review is part of a regular process in this respect, although it is likely to be more far-reaching than usual.  I want to stress however, that the University is committed to continuing to run all its courses whilst they have students on them, and until all those students have completed their studies.  This means that any changes to the shape of the University’s academic provision will not endanger the course you are on, or its quality. 

Rather, the review we are currently undertaking is to ensure that the courses which we provide continue to be of high-quality, up to date and relevant.  The exercise is about securing our provision for the future in what will become an increasingly competitive marketplace, not simply reducing costs. 

The closure of the Pittville Campus

As you know, courses which are currently taught at Pittville will be relocated to another of the University’s sites in either Cheltenham or Gloucester in 2011.  I will be able to inform you of our detailed proposals in this respect by the end of February 2010.

I am committed to supporting the creative community which staff and students at Pittville have successfully fostered over many years on the site.  

Thus my colleagues and I will do everything possible to ensure that the University’s outstanding creative and artistic heritage is protected and supported into the future as we seek to provide improved facilities which are fit for twenty-first century needs.

Learning Centre Resources

I have received a number of letters concerned about the availability of resources in learning centres. In this respect I have asked the Faculty Deans to review the availability of core texts for courses in their Faculty.
In this year the University anticipates spending in excess of £470,000 on learning resources against £792,000 last year, when there was a one off additional investment of £200,000. The total learning centre budget is close to that which the University spent in 2007/08. 
It is a significant ongoing investment although levels of spending vary from one year to another and I accept we should always look to improve this where we can. This element of University provision will receive further investment once the University has a smaller number of learning centres to service in the future.

In conclusion, may I say once again that I recognise that we could and should have ensured a better understanding of these issues through better communications.  

We will continue to meet regularly with your Student’s Union officers and in addition, I am also planning to hold regular discussion sessions with groups of students on key themes and concerns.  I will write again shortly to let you know the plans for these sessions as they develop.  Meanwhile,   if you have any suggestions for how you would like these events to work, please do get in touch.  

Finally, may I reiterate once more that I speak for the whole senior management of the University when I say that we have always been and continue to be absolutely committed to working for, and in partnership with our students at the University.  Our aim is to give you an excellent experience academically, socially and personally whilst you are here and I hope that in the future we can continue to work in partnership to achieve this.

With best wishes,   
Patricia

Professor Patricia Broadfoot CBE
Vice-Chancellor 
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